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A Note from our Headteacher 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
I am delighted to announce that after a long day of interviews earlier this week, we have appointed a new Assistant Headteacher to 
replace Mr Castle who leaves at Easter. 

Miss Amy Buckle, Year 5 Leader, will officially begin her role in September as she currently has full class 
responsibility but will be working more closely with myself and Mrs Marshall (Assistant Headteacher/SENDCo) during 
the summer term. We will be advertising the newly available Year Leader vacancy after Easter. I'm sure you will join staff 
and governors in congratulating Miss Buckle on her new role - a well- deserved promotion. 
 
Also, this week, Our lovely Swimming Team won a local inter-schools gala. Well done! Thanks to Mrs Blandford-Stanley for coaching 
and supporting the team. 
 
 
 
 
. 
 
 
 
 
 
 And Finally…whatever you are up to this weekend, enjoy! We have family over for the weekend, so it will be a busy one! Hopefully an 
opportunity to get out and have another walk in the sunshine.  
 
With Best Wishes, 
 

Sue Sayers 

Headteacher 

 
Hampshire Cup Final 
A big congratulations to our Girls Football Team who went all the way to Church Crookham on Tuesday to play Velmead Junior 
School in the Semi-Final of the Hampshire Cup. It was a nail biting game, but goals from Poppy and Maisie secured a 2-0 victory 
for Herne. This means that Herne Girls Football Team have reached the finals again, the third time in the last 10 years. With 40 
teams from across Hampshire entering, it is a massive achievement for school. Fingers crossed that the team can bring home the 
trophy when they will play the final after the Easter holidays. Come on Herne!  

 

IMPORTANT - Photograph Permissions 

We have now transferred our photo permissions onto our new management information system.  This system works differently and 

records only consented or declined for permission.  This means if your child is consented that their image could be used within school, 

school website, school social media and media (eg local newspaper).  It is not possible to record for different categories.  If you have 

recorded on your registration paperwork any categories as ‘do not grant permission’ your child’s record has been recorded as declined 

for photos.  Any children that have been recorded as ‘declined’ please note that an email has been sent to you to allow you to review 

this status and an opportunity to change that if wished.  No full names will be published on any of these images unless you have been 

contacted first.  If you wish your child’s consent to be changed, please email the school office. 

 

Knowing Every Child – Inspiring Every Mind – Achieving Every Day 

http://www.hernejunior.com/
mailto:admin@hernejunior.com


 

Following the success of the Pancake Party, Messy Church would like to invite you and your children to come and join them for Messy 

Church on Wednesday 16th April at Sheet Village Hall. This is an opportunity for you and your children to come and engage in 

some Easter related crafts and games, hear an Easter message and come and hang out with them. Messy Church runs from 10.30 - 

12.30pm and is offered free (Although any donations received on the day will be very welcome). 

Due to space limitations, there are a maximum of 50 places available on a first come, first served basis so please book early to avoid 

disappointment. Messy Church is for the family so we are asking a parent / guardian to come along and book an adult ticket. To book, 

please use the following link: Messy Church Tickets, Wed, Apr 16, 2025 at 10:30 AM | Eventbrite. 

 

If you have any questions or want to know more, please do get in touch and email dom@sheet.church 

Are Finances Worrying You? 
 Millions of people are missing out on thousands of pounds, so why not check and see if you are entitled to 
some extra help. Check out the link. 

Turn2us Benefits Calculator 

 

Online Positive Parenting Course 

Hampshire County Council Shop are holding a 6 week online Positive Parenting course starting 
Tuesday 22nd April from 7.30-9.00pm. The course is free and you can find out and sign up using this 

link. Positive Parenting - Online course - Tuesday 22nd, 29th April, 6th, 13 – Hampshire 
County Council Shop  

Drop in CAMHS advice on 2nd of April in Winchester 

 

IMPORTANT NOTE REGARDING SCHOOL CLUBS: 

There will be no History or Choir club next week or the first week back. 

 

  These clubs will commence the week beginning 28th of April due to the Year 5 Avon 

Tyrrell residential. 

Please don’t forget  as part of our Easter Celebrations next week, there will be morning 

dancing from 8.30am.  Looking forward to seeing you all! 

 

April April 

1st April 2pm 
 

1nd and 2nd of April 

St Peters Church Easter Service  
(Year 4) 

 
HAFS Easter relay races during school 

Tuesday 22nd  April  Start of the new term 

Friday  4th April Last day of the-term (12.30 finish) Wed 23rd – Fri 25th Y5 Avon Tyrrell Residential Trip 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/messy-church-tickets-1272225664209?aff=ebdssbdestsearch&keep_tld=1
https://benefits-calculator.turn2us.org.uk/
https://shop.hants.gov.uk/products/positive-parenting-online-course-22nd-29th-april-6th-13th-and-20th-may-2025-7-30pm?_pos=1&_fid=8091e18a1&_ss=c
https://shop.hants.gov.uk/products/positive-parenting-online-course-22nd-29th-april-6th-13th-and-20th-may-2025-7-30pm?_pos=1&_fid=8091e18a1&_ss=c

